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April 12, 2022

PCRB CIRCULAR NO. 1780

To All Members of the PCRB:

RE: APPROVAL OF PCRB FILING NO. 332
REVISIONS TO STATISTICAL PLAN MANUAL - EFFECTIVE MAY 1, 2022

The Pennsylvania Insurance Commissioner has approved PCRB Filing No. 332, which contains several
changes to the Pennsylvania Statistical Plan Manual (Stat Plan) including reporting requirements as
outlined below. These revisions are effective May 1, 2022.

The summary of reporting changes are as follows:

(1) Previously, when a subrogation recovery was received a correction report must be filed with the
PCRB reducing the incurred loss on the claim by the amount of the subrogation recovery received.
This filing establishes additional reporting requirements to include correction reports to all
applicable prior levels for these claims with incurred loss reductions due to subrogation recoveries.
This requirement is expanded to require correction reports to all applicable prior levels for deleted
claims and when changing a class code for a claim. Corrections to prior levels will be required for
all unit statistical reports.

(2) New and revised coding values for use in recording and tracking losses applicable and/or
attributable to the COVID-19 can be used for claims reported for policy years 2019 and subsequent.

The new code is Nature of Injury Code No. 38 - Adverse reaction to a vaccination or inoculation.

The revised code is Cause of Injury Code No. 82 - Absorption, Ingestion or Inhalation, NOC., which
the description was expanded to include injury resulting from vaccinations.)

(3) All hard-copy submission references have been deleted.

(4) The reporting Example Section of the Stat Plan has been removed and will be relocated to the
PCRB website under the Data Reporting Section.

(5) Eliminates the collection of Individual Case Reports (ICRs).

The Statistical Manual will be updated shortly on the PCRB’s website. For further information on these
changes, please refer to PCRB Filing No. 332, available on the PCRB’s website (http://www.pcrb.com)
under the “Filings” tab. Please contact Dawn Belfus, Vice President — Data Services at (215) 320-4478 or
at dbelfus@pcrb.com for any questions regarding this Circular.

William V. Taylor
President
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